ANNVILLE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS JUNE 4, 2019 REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING AGENDA

Announced Visitors: Scott Akens, Akens Engineering

Eugene Martin, Stone Hill Village

- I. Call to Order 7:00 PM
- II. Pledge of Allegiance
- III. Recognition of Visitors and Opportunity for Public Comment
 - A. Mr. Akens and Mr. Martin Stone Hill Village Phase 3B Land Development Plan
 - B. Destination Annville
- IV. Approval of Minutes
- V. Reports of Standing Committees
 - A. Public Works
 - B. Public Safety
 - C. Property
 - D. Parks & Recreation
 - E. Finance
 - F. Permits
 - G. Annville Activities
- VI. Reports of Special Committees
 - A. Executive Sessions
 - B. Planning Commission
 - C. Economic Development
 - D. Historic Architectural Review Board (HARB)
 - E. Wage & Salary
 - F. Spruce Street Bridge
 - G. Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4)
 - H. Greater Lebanon Refuse Authority (GLRA)
 - I. Fire Department
- VII. Old Business
 - A. Emergency Medical Services (EMS)
 - B. Automated Red Light Enforcement (ARLE) Grant Pedestrian Improvements
- VIII. New Business
 - A. Donation to the Quittapahilla Watershed Association (QWA)
- IX. Correspondence
- X. Pay Bills
- XI. Adjournment

MINUTES OF THE ANNVILLE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS June 4, 2019

The June Regular Monthly Meeting of the Annville Township Board of Commissioners was held starting at 7:00 PM on June 4, 2019 in the Commissioners' Room of Annville Town Hall, 36 North Lancaster Street, Annville, PA with the following members present: Rex A. Moore, President; Henri B. Lively, Vice President; Thomas R. Embich, Treasurer; Joann F. Zimmerman; and Nevin R. Hoover. Also in attendance were Karen Gerhart, Assistant Township Administrator and Assistant Secretary to the Board of Commissioners; Corey Lamoureux, Esq., Township Solicitor; Brian and Dean Wolfe, West Main Street; Scott Akens, Akens Engineering; and Eugene Martin, Tyler Martin and Josh Martin, Stone Hill Village.

President Moore called the meeting to order and led those present in the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag of the United States of America.

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS AND OPPORTUNITY FOR PUBLIC COMMENT:

President Moore noted that Mr. Akens and Mr. Martin were present to answer any questions the Board might have pertaining to the proposed land development plan for Phase 3B of Stone Hill Village that would be considered later in the meeting. It was also noted that Becky Gacono of the Annville Activities Committee and Destination Annville was on the agenda, but not present. President Moore welcomed those on the agenda and provided an opportunity for public comment from Mr. Akens and Mr. Martin.

Mr. Akens greeted the board and explained that they are seeking approval tonight for the newest phase of Stone Hill Village, having been through the Planning Commission (PC) several times and made changes based upon the Township Engineer's comments. He described the layout of Phase 3B as a 94 unit development of townhomes with 4 or 6 homes contained per building. Mr. Hoover noted the fire department issued a letter indicating the plan was acceptable to which Mr. Akens concurred. President Moore questioned how long they anticipate for this phase to be complete. Mr. Martin and Mr. Akens both indicated that it would depend upon the demand for the units in addition to any delays with construction, however, in a perfect scenario possibly five years but it would more likely be about 10 years until completion. Mr. Embich asked if this phase would complete the build out of Stone Hill Village. Mr. Akens explained that there are still about six acres of land in the northwest corner that could be developed in a future phase, but they have not determined what any development of that area would look like. There was some discussion among board members and Mr. Martin with concerns to school children that would reside in these units. Mr. Martin explained that the school district will continue to use the current bus stops that they have in place, but he felt that might change once the phase is built and they can see that buses could travel the roads since parking will not be permitted on these roads. President Moore questioned what the approximate size of the homes would be to which Mr. Martin responded that they range from 1,100-1,500 square feet with about 30 of those homes having first floor master bedrooms. Based upon an inquiry by Mr. Lively, it was discussed that the feasibility study noted an average monthly rent of \$1,350 for these units.

President Moore asked for any additional public comment and ackowleged Mr. Dean Wolfe's request. Mr. Wolfe inquired why the roads were now twenty-four feet versus the thirty feet that he recalled from previous discussions. Mr. Martin responded that the thirty foot measurement included right-of-ways, the road width had not changed. Mr. Wolfe wanted to know if this phase was going to have any Section 8 Housing. Mr. Martin responded that he was not familiar with

Section 8 Housing. With additional prompting from Mr. Wolfe on the topic, and confirmation from the board that Mr. Martin did not need to entertain the posed question, Mr. Martin declined to answer.

Stone Hill Village Phase 3B Preliminary Land Development Plan: Upon no further questions or comments from the Commissioners and at the recommendation of the Planning Commission, MOTION by President Moore, second by Mr. Hoover to approve the preliminary land development plan submitted for Phase 3B of Stone Hill Village contingent upon all items in the Township Engineer's review letter being satisfactorily addressed, including the inclusion of a note on the plan pertaining to the extent (vertically and horizontally) of the temporary stone access and evidence North Annville Township waives its right to review the plan. Motion carried unanimously.

Stone Hill Village Phase 3B Land Development Sewage Facilities Planning Module Resolution: Noting the PC and the Lebanon County Planning Department (LCPD) had completed their portions of the sewage facilities planning module, MOTION by Ms. Zimmerman, second by Mr. Lively to authorize the Township Administrator to execute and submit the aforementioned sewage facilities planning module to the LCPD and to approve Resolution No. 20190604-1, Plan Revision for New Land Development for Stone Hill Village Phase 3B, as presented. Motion carried unanimously and a copy of this resolution is attached hereto and made a part of these minutes.

Mr. Akens, Eugene Martin, Tyler Martin and Josh Martin left the meeting at 7:23 PM.

<u>APPROVAL OF MINUTES</u>: MOTION by Mr. Lively, second by Ms. Zimmerman to approve the minutes of the Regular Meeting held May 7, 2019 as presented. Motion carried unanimously.

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES:

<u>Public Works</u>: The Public Works Report for May 2019 was reviewed, a copy of which is attached hereto and made a part of these minutes. The following items were then addressed:

<u>Ratification of Additional Cost for Public Works Truck Bed Replacement</u>: Noting the cost for the bed replacement of the Public Works Ford F350 truck exceeded its quote by \$820 and the Public Works Director believed this overage was warranted due to additional work that was necessary, **MOTION** by Mr. Embich, second by Ms. Zimmerman to ratify the payment of the additional cost noted above from the Liquid Fuels Fund. Motion carried unanimously.

<u>Dewatering Building and Platform – Application and Certificate for Payment No. 3</u>: At the recommendation of the Township Authority, **MOTION** by Mr. Embich, second by Mr. Hoover to authorize payment for Application and Certificate for Payment No. 3 to BlueScope Construction in the amount of \$119,117.70. Motion carried unanimously.

Replacement of Damaged Portable Sampler: Ms. Gerhart mentioned that a Public Works vehicle was involved in an accident in April. In this accident, which was not the fault of the Township, a portable sampler was damaged. President Moore expressed disappointment at the Township's cost for replacement and Ms. Gerhart reported that the insurance company did provide \$3,000 toward



COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION BUREAU OF CLEAN WATER

DEP Code No. 18-24-18

RESOLUTION FOR PLAN REVISION FOR NEW LAND DEVELOPMENT

RESOLUTION OF THE (SUPERVISORS) (COMMISS	IONERS) (COUNCILMEN) of Annville
(TOWNSHIP) (BOROUGH) (CITY), Lebanon	COUNTY, PENNSYLVANIA (hereinafter "the municipality").
Facilities Act, as Amended, and the rules and Regula (DEP) adopted thereunder, Chapter 71 of Title 25 of the Sewage Facilities Plan providing for sewage services and/or environmental health hazards from sewage was	, 1966, P.L. 1535, No. 537, known as the <i>Pennsylvania Sewage</i> ations of the Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection the Pennsylvania Code, require the municipality to adopt an Official adequate to prevent contamination of waters of the Commonwealth stes, and to revise said plan whenever it is necessary to determine a new land development conforms to a comprehensive program of
WHEREAS Stone Hill Village, LLC has particular has presented the stone of the stone	roposed the development of a parcel of land identified as
Stone Hill Village Phase 3B , and describe	ed in the attached Sewage Facilities Planning Module, and
proposes that such subdivision be served by: (chec	ck all that apply), ⊠ sewer tap-ins, ⊠ sewer extension, □ new nmunity onlot systems, □ spray irrigation, □ retaining tanks, □
ordinances and plans, and to a comprehensive program	
	(Supervisors) (Commissioners) (Councilmen) of the (Township) by adopt and submit to DEP for its approval as a revision to the
"Official Sewage Facilities Plan" of the municipality that attached hereto.	ne above referenced Sewage Facilities Planning Module which is
11100 -	Secretary,Anucille
	City Councilmen), hereby certify that the foregoing is a true copy of
the Township (Berough) (City) Resolution # 20190609	<u>f-1</u> , adopted, <u>June 4</u> , 20 <u>19</u> .
Municipal Address:	AMVILLE
36 North Lancaster Street	Seaf of
P.O. Box 178	• Governing Body
Annville, PA 17003	SO THE STATE OF TH
Telephone (717) 867-4476	
	AO ANKO

ANNVILLE TOWNSHIP PUBLIC WORKS DEPT.

WORK DONE FOR MAY 2019

- (1) <u>D/T LIGHTS</u> Repaired 2 lights
- (2) <u>SWEEPING</u> . Spent 12 hrs in Cleona,16 hrs in Annville
- (3) <u>WEEDS</u> We will be starting to spray weeds After we get done with O.A D. activities
- (4) SINK HOLES We repaired 2 holes that opened up one on Maple st near Moyer and the other on on E Queen near jackson we ran around 1,000 gals of water in them to see if we could find the vein but nothing opened up it looked like the ground just settled filled them in and blacktopped them.

Respectfully submitted Les Powell

the replacement cost, the difference in those amounts being a deduction for depreciation on the sampler since the unit is 10 years old. At the recommendation of the Township Authority, **MOTION** by Mr. Embich, second by Ms. Zimmerman to authorize purchasing a new portable sampler for an estimated cost of \$3,900. Motion carried unanimously.

<u>Public Safety</u>: The Police Statistical Report for May 2019 was reviewed, a copy of which is attached hereto and made a part of these minutes. The following items were then addressed:

"Jake Brake" Prohibition Request: It was reported the Pennsylvania Department of Transportation (PennDOT) granted approval for the Township to restrict the use of Jake brakes in the Township along Main Street from just east of the Quittapahilla Creek in the west to just west of Third Avenue in the east, and along White Oak Street from just south of Heisey Road in the north to just north of the Quittapahilla Creek in the south. It was also reported the Township would bear the responsibility for purchasing and placing the necessary signage and language noting the area of the restriction and the exemption from it for emergency vehicles would be included in the annual omnibus ordinance. Mr. Embich inquired if we had an estimate for the cost of the necessary signage. Ms. Gerhart reported that we did not currently have an estimate on the cost of the signage and that the "Jake Brake" prohibition would take effect once that required signage was in place.

MOTION by Mr. Embich, second by Ms. Zimmerman to authorize the Township to purchase and erect the required signage for the "Jake Brake" prohibition. Motion carried unanimously.

Contracted Police Coverage for South Annville Township: It was reported a draft agreement for contracted police coverage to South Annville Township by the Annville Township Police Department had been reviewed and agreed to in principle by representatives of both municipalities. It was noted that such an agreement would need to be adopted by ordinance. MOTION by President Moore, second by Mr. Embich to authorize the preparation and advertisement of an ordinance authorizing intergovernmental cooperation between Annville Township and South Annville Township to adopt an agreement whereby the former would provide police coverage to the latter. Motion carried unanimously.

Property: The following item was addressed:

<u>Town Hall Window Replacement Project</u>: Ms. Zimmerman reported that bids were sought from four contractors and received from three for the replacement of the Town Hall windows on the west and south sides of the building. It was also reported the low bid was received from Creek View LLC for an estimated cost of \$19,111. **MOTION** by Ms. Zimmerman, second by Mr. Hoover to award the Town Hall window replacement project to Creek View LLC for an estimated cost of \$19,111. Motion carried unanimously.

Parks & Recreation: The following items were addressed:

<u>Wedding Ceremony Request</u>: **MOTION** by President Moore, second by Mr. Embich to authorize the use of the grassy area in Quittie Creek Nature Park to the west of Bachman Road for the wedding ceremony of David Emery and Tessa Opperman on June 22, 2019 from 2 PM to 4 PM contingent upon the wedding party assuming responsibility for setting up and tearing down the



ANNVILLE TOWNSHIP POLICE MONTHLY REPORT May 2019



•	CALL FOR SERVICE ORDINANCE VIOLATIONS	307		-
9	1. PARKING 2. VEHICLE 3. TRAFFIC 4. FIREWORKS 5. DOG 6. JUVENILE 7. NOISE CRIMINAL ARRESTS	3 2 2 1 6 1 7		
	ADULTJUVENILE	04 00	ACCIDENT LOCATIONS	
9 9	TOTAL TRAFFIC CITATIONS TOTAL TRAFFIC WARNINGS TOTAL NON-TRAFFIC CITATIONS TOTAL VEHICLE ACCIDENTS O REPORTABLE O NON-REPORTABLE O HIT & RUN	38 68 06 08 05 02	 West Main & Mills Streets East Main & Weaber Street 200 Block East Main Street West Main & Concord Street 1st Block West Main Street 618 East Main Street Street SR 422 & SR 934 	ets

42

PARKING TICKETS ISSUED

Annville Township Police Department MONTHLY REPORT April 2019 Total Calls by Call Type From: 05/01/2019 - 05/30/2019

Call Type	_ Total Calls
TRAFFIC ENFORCEMENT - WARNING	68
PARKING ENFORCEMENT	42
TRAFFIC ENFORCEMENT - CITATION	38
AMBULANCE CALL	20
BACKGROUND INVESTIGATION	9
NOISE COMPLAINT	7
ASSIST OTHER AGENCY	6
DOG COMPLAINT	6
ACCIDENT, REPORTABLE	5
ASSIST OTHER POLICE	5
MENTAL HEALTH	5
ALARMS	. 4
ASSIST MOTORIST	4
CHECK ON WELL BEING	4
DOMESTIC DISPUTE	. 4
ADMINISTRATIVE FINGERPRINTING	3
CRIMINAL MISCHIEF	3
DRIVING COMPLAINT	3
GENERAL INVESTIGATION PARKING COMPLAINT	3
	3
POLICE INFORMATION POAD CLOSURE / DETOUB / GOVERNMENTON:	3
ROAD CLOSURE / DETOUR / CONSTRUCTION SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY	3
TRAFFIC HAZARD	3
	3
ACCIDENT, NON-REPORTABLE FIRE CALL	2
LOST & FOUND	2
PARKING- GENERAL INFO	2
PARKING WARNING	2
PUBLIC DRUNKENNESS	2
THEFT - UNLAWFUL TAKING	2
TRAFFIC COMPLAINT	2
VEHICLE COMPLAINT	2
911 HANGUP	2
ACCESS DEVICE FRAUD	1
	1
ACCIDENT, HIT & RUN CHILD ABUSE	1
CHILD ABUSE CHILD WELFARE INVESTIGATION	1
CIVIL MATTER	1
CODE ENFORCEMENT	1
COMMUNITY EVENT	1
	1
DAMAGES/NON CRIMINAL	. 1
DISORDERLY CONDUCT	1
DUI ACCIDENT	1

DUI	1
FALSE FIRE ALARM	1
FIREWORKS COMPLAINT	1
FOOT PATROL - POLICE	1
FRAUD	1
GAME LAW	1
HARASSMENT	1
HEALTH/MENTAL CONDITION	1
JUVENILE COMPLAINT	1
LOST OR MISSING ITEM	1
MISCELLANEOUS	1
MISSING PERSON	1
NEIGHBORHOOD DISPUTE	1
OPEN DOOR OR WINDOW	1
PEDDLER'S PERMIT	1
PHONE SCAM	1
PROBATION/PAROLE	1
REPOSSESSION	1
SEX OFFENSES	1
SUSPICIOUS PERSON	1
THEFT- EXTORTION	1
TRAFFIC DEVICE COMPLAINT	1
TRESPASS, CRIMINAL	1
UNDERAGE DRINKING	1

ceremony area within that timeframe and providing a \$250 refundable security deposit should the area not be adequately restored. Motion carried unanimously.

Grant Funding for Streambank Repairs: It was reported the prior week the Township was contacted by the United States Department of Agriculture Natural Resources Conservation Service (USDA-NRCS) and the Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) that \$60,977 in Emergency Watershed Protection (EWP) Program grant funding had been awarded to it to stabilize the northside of the streambank in Quittie Creek Nature Park where the deterioration of the streambank was placing the nearby sewer line in jeopardy. It was further noted that these grant funds would cover the construction of the project, and USDA-NRCS and DEP had already completed the design of the repairs, would secure the necessary environmental permits, would oversee construction, and would sign off on the project. The Township's responsibility would be bidding and awarding the construction contract, paying the contractor, and seeking reimbursement from USDA-NRCS and DEP for these costs. However, it was also noted that the timeframe to complete the project was by early-September. Mr. Lamoureux discussed his concerns with the grant, specifically, the possible turnaround time to receive the actual agreement, bid completion timeline, the Township's desire for an extension with no guarantee of one being granted and potential exposure to risk for the Township if there is no extension and the project isn't complete by the deadline. MOTION by Mr. Hoover, second by Mr. Embich to (1) approve the necessary grant agreements and associated documents with USDA-NRCS and DEP for the EWP grant funding noted above and their signing by the appropriate Township officials, (2) authorize Nicholas Yingst to act on behalf of the Township for the purposes of this project, and (3) authorize the development and advertisement of a construction bidding package for this project, all contingent upon the satisfactory review of the necessary documents by the Township Administrator and Township Solicitor and a reasonable project completion timeframe extension being agreed to by USDA-NRCS. Motion carried unanimously.

Finance: Mr. Embich reviewed the Financial Report for May, highlighting the total income and expenses for the fifth month of 2019. A copy of the report is attached hereto and made a part of these minutes.

<u>Permits</u>: The Permits Report for May 2019 was reviewed, a copy of which is attached hereto and made a part of these minutes.

<u>Annville Activities</u>: President Moore noted that the Memorial Day Parade took place on May 25, 2019 and Old Annville Days will be held this coming weekend on June 8, 2019.

MOTION by Ms. Zimmerman, second by Mr. Lively to approve the reports of the Standing Committees as presented. Motion carried unanimously.

REPORTS OF SPECIAL COMMITTEES:

<u>Executive Sessions</u>: President Moore reported that no Executive Sessions were held since the May Regular Meeting.

Permits Report

	Month of	May 2019	
Plumbing Permits issued			
Plumbing Licenses issued			
Excavator Licenses issued			
Total Curb/Sidewalk Permit Fees	Collected		
Total Street Cut Permit Fees Coll	ected		\$
Total Tapping Fees Collected			
Tapping Fees			
Building Permits #8-19 Vy Ahn Frehafer		Other	
Curb/Sidewalk Permits			
Street-Cut Permits			

Burn Permit

<u>Planning Commission</u>: Ms. Zimmerman reported the PC met on May 22, 2019 to continue its review of the preliminary land development plan submitted for Phase 3B of Stone Hill Village and it was noted the draft minutes from that meeting were previously distributed to the Township Commissioners. She also noted the PC would not be meeting on June 10, 2019, although it was trying to schedule a meeting sometime during the Summer to interview those residents, Ralph Munz and Matthew Reedy, who submitted letters of interest for appointment to fill the vacancy on the PC. The following items were then addressed:

<u>Reduction of Letter of Credit for Jocham Warehouse</u>: At the recommendation of the Township Engineer, **MOTION** by Ms. Zimmerman, second by Mr. Embich to authorize the reduction of the letter of credit pertaining to the Jocham (Eagle Graphics) warehouse to a remaining balance of \$17,252.19. Motion carried unanimously.

Release of Security Bond for the BlueScope Stormwater Plan: At the recommendation of the Township Engineer, **MOTION** by Ms. Zimmerman, second by Mr. Lively to authorize the release for the security bond for the BlueScope Stormwater Plan. Motion carried unanimously.

Economic Development: Nothing to report this month.

<u>Historic Architectural Review Board (HARB)</u>: Mr. Embich reviewed the HARB Report for May 2019, a copy of which is attached hereto and made a part of these minutes.

<u>Wage & Salary</u>: Ms. Gerhart reported the Wage & Salary Committee would be meeting later in the month to review employee annual performance reviews.

<u>Spruce Street Bridge:</u> Mr. Embich reviewed the Spruce Street Bridge Report for May 2019, a copy of which is attached hereto and made a part of these minutes. Specifically, he reported that the final inspection was done on May 22, 2019 for the bridge and it was open to traffic. He commented that Susquehanna Valley Contruction did a nice job and he was pleased it was completed much sooner than the original anticipated completion date. President Moore agreed that the bridge looks great and noted that the Spruce Street Bridge can be removed as a report at the monthly meetings going forward.

<u>Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4)</u>: Mr. Embich reviewed the MS4 Report for May 2019, a copy of which is attached hereto and made a part of these minutes.

<u>Greater Lebanon Refuse Authority (GLRA)</u>: Mr. Embich reviewed the GLRA Report for May 2019, a copy of which is attached hereto and made a part of these minutes.

<u>Fire Department</u>: The Board noted the receipt of the May 2019 Fire Chief's Report and Monthly Statistical Report for the Union Hose Company. Mr. Lively reported that he attended, along with President Moore, a meeting on May 23, 2019 between the core leadership of the Cleona Fire Department and the Union Hose Company. It was a brief, but important meeting in identifying some of the issues that are causing delays in the potential merger process.

T. Embich reports: 06-04-2019 BOC

Thomas Embich

Agenda Items: VI – D, F, G, & H

Date: May 29, 2019 for Meeting of June 04, 2019

Item VII-D HISTORIC ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW BOARD

1. No report; no meeting in May.

Item VII-F SPRUCE STREET BRIDGE

1. Bridge final inspection was May 22, 2019; bridge opened to traffic by Friday, May 24, 2019. Job well done by all involved. Final bills will trickle in through this month.

No Board ACTION currently.

Item VII-G MS4 & Stormwater management

- 1. The May 21, 2019 meeting for the Lebanon County Stormwater Consortium aired a presentation by Lori Yeich, Recreation and Conservation Manager, PA DCNR. The Consortium was encouraged to apply for grant money available through the Bureau of Recreation and Conservation to augment work for improvements related to the MS4 program. In general, the application must reflect some recreation related facet to be eligible for the funds, but many of the currently listed projects have such a component. Applications start in January of each year.
 - The final report to PA DEP for the PRP was filed by SESI on May 21, 2019. The following projects were approved: N.L.- Redwood Lane basin retrofit; E. Lehman St. at 11th Avenue/Route 422 stream restoration drainage; Leb. Citygrant update re Coleman Park (west side where Penn DoT has made changes; N.L. grant update re Lion's Lake project, letter of endorsement approved.
- 2. Next LCSC meeting is slated for June 18 at 1220 Mifflin St, Lebanon at 10AM.
- 3. The LCCWA met May 28, 2019, 10 AM at North Lebanon Township Offices. Upcoming workshops were announced relating to MS4 performance issues. The William's pipeline grant for \$1000 was received and will go toward new education banners; some supplemental solicitation municipalities and 501(c-3)'s was authorized to keep a working fund alive.
 - Comments have been developed regarding the WIP III Draft program and any supplemental ones need to be to Julie Cheyney to finalize the response by June 7 to PA DEP.
- 4. Next LCCWA meeting is July 30, 2019, 10AM at North Lebanon Township offices.

T. Embich reports: 06-04-2019

ACTION: None at present.

ITEM VII-H GLRA (GREATER LEBANON REFUSE AUTHORITY)

 All minutes and reports are available at <u>http://www.goglra.org/DocumentCenter/Home/View/.</u>
 Next GLRA meeting on June 4, 2019 to be attended by J. Viozzi.

ACTION: None required.

MOTION by Mr. Embich, second by Mr. Lively to approve the reports of the Special Committees as presented. Motion carried unanimously.

OLD BUSINESS:

Emergency Medical Services (EMS): Ms. Gerhart reported that Chief Dugan, Police Sergeant William Stickler, and Township Administrator Nicholas Yingst met in May with representatives of Life Lion EMS to review a proposal for providing EMS in the Township and it was noted that proposal had been provided to the Commissioners for their review. It was also noted that Lebanon City Mayor Sherry Capello was trying to schedule a meeting among municipal representatives as a follow-up to the small group discussions held by First Aid and Safety Patrol EMS several months prior. Mr. Lamoureux mentioned that several northern municipalities were choosing to enter into an agreement with Life Lion. He also mentioned that there are still ongoing EMS discussions among other municipalites. Mr. Embich inquired whether anyone had any knowledge about Central Medical's EMS services. Mr. Lamoureux reported that Central Medical has provided good service to Cleona Borough and they are continuing their agreement for EMS service.

Automated Red Light Enforcement (ARLE) Grant Pedestrian Improvements: It was reported that easement agreements had been signed and received from the Annville-Cleona School District and Christ Church pertaining to curb cuts and signage for the proposed relocated crosswalk on South White Oak Street by the elementary school. It was further reported that the Township was still waiting on the easement agreements from the owners of the Yake and Hess properties at 246 South White Oak Street and 250 South White Oak Street, respectively.

NEW BUSINESS:

<u>Donation to the Quittapahilla Watershed Association (QWA)</u>: At the request of the QWA, **MOTION** by Mr. Hoover, second by Mr. Lively to release the Township's 2019 donation of \$150 to the QWA. Motion carried unanimously.

<u>CORRESPONDENCE</u>: The Board was informed of the following items of correspondence received since its May Regular Meeting:

Streetlight Request due to Vandalism: Ms. Gerhart reported a letter had been received from Jonathan Fake, who owns a property at the corner of North Concord and West New Streets that he rents out as garage space. She further reported that, due to Mr. Fake's concerns about recent instances of vandalism at this property, he was requesting a streetlight be placed there. Noting she had contacted the Police Department and there were no reported instances of vandalism at that location, Ms. Gerhart asked the Commissioners how they would like to address this request. Mr. Lively stated his opinion that it would be problematic if we started putting up streetlights wherever someone requested one. President Moore discussed the cost to the Township to request the streetlight in addition to the electric cost going forward. Ms. Gerhart agreed that there would be a cost to install a streetlight, although we do not have an estimate, if that was the recommendation of the Board. Ms. Zimmerman suggested that a motion sensing light might be appropriate and an inexpensive way to provide additional lighting. At the recommendation of the Board, the

Township office will reach out to Mr. Fake to suggest alternative lighting possibilities and encourage reporting any future instances of vandalism to the Annville Township Police.

Friends of Old Annville (FOOA) Book: Ms. Gerhart reported that FOOA had provided the Township with a complimentary copy of its recent book *Preserving History*, *Building Community:* A Documentary History of the Historic District in Annville, Pennsylvania, 1979-2019 in celebration of the fortieth anniversaries of both the Historic District and FOOA.

<u>PAY BILLS</u>: MOTION by President Moore, second by Mr. Embich to ratify the actions of the Township Administrator regarding payment of debts shown on the Finance Report (Cash Disbursement Journals of the various funds). Motion carried unanimously.

<u>ADJOURNMENT</u>: There being no further business to come before the Board, MOTION by Mr. Embich, second by Mr. Hoover to adjourn the Regular Meeting. Motion carried unanimously and the meeting was adjourned at 8:03 PM.

Rex A. Moore, President

Karen A. Gerhart, Assistant Secretary